
In Calendar year 2019, the Town of Dayton spent over $6,000 video 

inspecting 7000’ of sanitary sewer mains to determine the cause of 

increased flow during rainfall events. No defects in piping or 

connections were discovered. Recent heavy rainfall in early 2020 has 

again resulted in significant increased flow in the sanitary sewer lines of 

Dayton. These flows have resulted in increased cost to the town because 

of the per gallon fee we are charged. A suspected contributor to the high 

flow is the illegal connection of sump pumps and/or downspouts to the 

sanitary sewer lines of homes and businesses. These illegal connections 

result in higher cost for the town and conversely, for its residents.  

Please do your part in helping keep cost down by removing all sump 

pump and downspout connections from the sanitary sewer system. 

Contact Town Hall at 765-296-2533 to determine where the nearest 

storm water outlet is in your neighborhood. The Town of Dayton will 

make every reasonable effort to provide an outlet or connection point.  

 

 

§53.06 PROHIBITION ON DISCHARGE 

(A) No Person shall discharge or cause to be discharged any 

stormwater, surface water, groundwater, roof runoff, subsurface 

drainage, uncontaminated cooling water or unpolluted industrial 

process waters to any sanitary sewer. 


